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Current trustees

Contact Address
2 Main Street 
Lennoxtown
G66 7HA

Recruitment & appointment of Trustees
All of the trustees are appointed or reappointed by the members at our annual general
meeting, which was held in December last year.

Governing document
CMHT is a Scottish charitable incorporated association and the purposes and administration
arrangements are set out in our constitution

Charitable Purposes
Our purposes, as recorded in our constitution, are to maintain & promote Campsie Memorial
Hall as a public hall facility for the benefit of the local community and others.

Activities & achievements
See Attached Report.

Trustee remuneration & expenses
The trustees did not receive any remuneration or expenses during the year.

Reserves
The trust held funds of £61,421  at the year end, £20,000 of this is from the Helbsy Legacy
which will go towards refurbishment costs. We have built up cash reserves as the hall will be closed 
for approx. 1 year for a  major refurbishment, with no income during that period. 

Approved by the Trustees and signed on their behalf



CHAIR REPORT 

 

Good morning and welcome to our first morning AGM.  As always it is 
appreciated you giving up time to come along to this and also an ideal 
time to thank you for all the time that you freely give to the community to 
run the hall. 

There is very little to report since our last AGM other than a review of our 
hall users and of course the regeneration. 

Once again the stage has attracted many Arts & Theatre groups which is 
tremendous : Campsie Dance Championships took over the hall for a 
weekend with lots of glitter / tan and sparkle.   Gymnastics are one of our 
major users and apart from their weekly activities also have parties, 
summer camps and movie nights.   

We have had some very successful fundraisers in the hall with the final 
one for 2023 being the Hostess afternoon which was great fun and 
certainly a wonderful array of food (and drinks!).   

December saw the hall closed for a few days due to a major gas leak 
outside the building which was monitored 24/7 over a number of weeks.  
Fortunately, the building was only out of operation for a few days. 

A new fitness class started in January which ran successfully to the 
summer.    Active Schools introduced new after school activities which 
also provided to be popular. 

March was our big village event with our friends from Sing aLoud 
entertaining the villagers who also enjoyed soup & sandwiches – a 
fabulous afternoon that we were delighted to host 

Updates on the regeneration of the hall.  You will remember that we had 
a huge lull  from August 2023 to March 2024 when nothing seemed to be 
happening after Major Assets took us under their wing.  EDC eventually 
appointed a new project manager and in March 2024  everything took off 
at a tremendous pace, albeit that we were back to stage 1 and a new start 
to our plans.   Yes we were demoralised with this but the wait will pay off. 

The Trust were all involved with these meetings and the new plans which 
didn’t always tick the boxes.   visited various other halls with 

 to get an idea of what we could achieve with 
the hall.   



We are now full steam ahead and the momentum of the trust has been 
boosted over the last number of months : we are excited and feeling 
revigorated about the future and the hope that a modernised and cosy hall 
will bring new groups and people into the building.  Lennoxtown, this is 
happening – the wait is over and 2025 is only just round the corner. 

In closing I appreciate every Trustee and Volunteer who has an vested 
interest in the hall: we are not only a team but a great and committed team. 

 
Thank you. 

 

 

 

 




















